
 

 

Richland County Board - Education Committee 

Richland County, Wisconsin 

September 7, 2022 

NOTICE OF MEETING 

 The Education Committee will be meeting in-person and virtually on Monday, September 12, 2022, at 

3:00 p.m., at the Richland County Board Room, Richland County Courthouse, 181 W. Seminary Street, 

Richland Center, Wisconsin, to discuss and/or take action on the following agenda items: 

 

Virtual connection information can be accessed at:  https://administrator.co.richland.wi.us/minutes/education/ 

 

Agenda 

 

1) Call to Order 

2) Roll Call of Committee 

3) Proof of notification 

4) Agenda Approval 

5) Approval of Minutes from August 12th and September 6th meetings 

6) Discussion and or action on letter to Foundation presented at September 6th meeting.  

7) UW-Platteville Richland Campus Administrative Report New Student Registration 

8) Discussion and action on letter sent September 7th to Michael Compton regarding recruiting and admissions 

9) Discussion and Action on letter to Interim Chancellor and other administrative administrators regarding 

county resolution, concerns about recruiting and admissions, and progress on new initiatives of ways of 

working together. 

10) Ag and Extension update Adam Hady 

11) Presentation of budget repercussions of prioritizing services of a reduction of $37,000 by 2024 to Richland 

County Extension office 

12) Food Service Update 

13) Update on present activity in the Food Service 

14) Update on the process of hiring a Food Service Supervisor 

15) Discussion about East Hall 

a) Date of move of Extension from East Hall to Melvill Hall 

b) Research, discussion, and action on whether East Hall is part of the UW System Agreement, payment of 

utilities, possible rental or other use  

16) Discussion and action on the County Resolution passed August 16 regarding use of the campus facilities for 

other entities than UW Platteville for some or all of the buildings and grounds 

17) Finances 

a) Ag and Extension monthly expenditures 

b) UW-Platteville Richland Approve monthly expenditures 

c) UW-Platteville Richland Building and Grounds report 

d) Food Service monthly finance 

18) Referendum Ad hoc committee document presentation 

19) Items for October 10, 2022 meeting 

20) Correspondence 

21) Adjourn 

 

 

 

 

https://administrator.co.richland.wi.us/minutes/education/


 

 

 

 

Copies to:  Education Committee Members 

- Linda Gentes   - Ingrid Glasbrenner 

- Chad Cosgrove  - Daniel McGuire 

- Bob Frank   - Marc Couey 

- Barbara Voyce  - Shaun Murphy-Lopez 
  

Marty Brewer, County Board Chair 

Clinton Langreck, County Administrator 

Richland Observer 

WRCO 

Derek Kalish, County Clerk 

Terry Sebranek, the Campus Foundation President 

Tara Krueger, the Campus Foundation Director. 
 

 

 



 
 

 

Richland County Board - Education Committee 

Meeting Minutes  

August 12, 2022  

 

Pippin Conference Center, located in Melvill Hall on the UW Platteville-Richland Campus, and via Zoom 

 
Committee Member Present: Linda Gentes, Ingrid Glasbrenner, Chad Cosgrove, Daniel McGuire, Marc Couey,  

Barbara Voyce; via Zoom: Shaun Murphy-Lopez  
 

Staff Present: Angie Arneson, Michael Compton, John Christensen, Adam Hady, Kristine Lockwood, Carolyn Ihde Chelsea 

Wunnicke; via Zoom: Sandy Campbell and Jennie Silver  

 

 

1. Call to Order – meeting was called to order by Chair Gentes at 1:15 pm  

2. Roll Call of the Committee – Roll of the committee was taken  

3. Proof of Notification – Hady gave proof of notification  

4. Agenda Approval - Motion to approve the agenda made by Cosgrove, second by Glasbrenner.  Motion carried by 

voice vote.   

5. Approval of Minutes from the July 2022 Meeting - Motion by Couey to approve the July Minutes, second by Frank. 

Motion carried by voice vote.  

6. Report from Michael Breininger and Kathy Fry on International Students’ Constraints on Being Admitted to 
UWP-Richland. Discussion and Possible Action – Mike Breininger of Eagle School discussed the relationship that 

Eagle School and campus have had with international students in the past and expressed concerns for admissions 

process for international students moving from Eagle School to UWP-Richland. The committee also received a letter 

from Kathy Fry on the same concern.  No action taken.  

7. Discussion on Enrollment Data From 2011 to 2022 – Gentes presented data of campus enrollment from 2011 to 2022 

8. Food Service Update 
1. Monthly Financial Report – Arneson gave an update of the monthly financial activity 

2. Financial Report on positions – Arneson presented two proposals to the committee on the financial 

feasibility of staffing the food service program.  Motion by Murphy-Lopez to rehire the foodservice manager, 

second by Couey. Motion carried by voice vote.    

3. Budget Tracking- Arneson gave an update of the year-to-date status of food service 

4. 2023 County Budget Proposal – Arneson will proceed with the budget with the Food Service Manager 

position included.  

5. Items to be Considered for Referendum Committee that Committee Forwards to the Referendum 

Committee – none  

9. Food Service Contract for the Meal Sites. Discussion and Possible Action – Motion to approve the Food Service 

contract as presented made by Cosgrove, second by Frank. Motion carried by voice vote.  

10. Ag and Extension  

1. Area Extension Director Update –  

Contract with County – Hady gave an overview of the Educator Contract between Richland County and UW-

Madison Division of Extension.  

2. Educator Report – Human Development & Relationships, Chelsea Wunnicke – Report was postponed 

until the next meeting  

3. Budget Tracking – Hady presented the current Trial Balance sheet to the committee for review 

4. Monthly Expenditures - Hady presented the monthly expenditures.  Motion by Couey to approve 

expenditures, second by Cosgrove. Motion carried by voice vote. 

5. 2023 County Budget Proposal – Hady presented the proposed 2023 budget to the committee.  

6. Items to be Considered for Referendum Committee that Committee Forwards to the Referendum 

Committee – none  

11. UW-Platteville Richland Campus 

1. Administrative Report -  

Compton gave report on New Student Registration, and gave a presentation on current classroom usage and 

proposed changes for future use.  

2. Building and Grounds Maintenance and Repairs – Michael Compton 



1. Approve Monthly Expenditures - Compton presented the monthly expenditures.  Motion by Couey 

to accept the expenditures, second by Cosgrove.  Motion carried by voice vote 

2. Budget Tracking (Balance) -Compton presented written report showing expenditures year-to-date 

3. 2023 County Budget Proposal – None  

4. Items to be Considered for Referendum Committee that Committee Forwards to the 

Referendum Committee – Compton gave maintenance cost proposal for the committee to evaluate as 

item to be considered for the referendum. 

12. Discussion on resolution passed at July 27 Finance and Personnel meeting and directions which the committee 

should address.  Motion by Glasbrenner to forward the proposed amended resolution to the Finance committee for 

consideration, second by Frank. Motion carried by voice vote.  

13. Items for September 12 Meeting – Meet and greet with students  

14. Correspondence – postponed to next meeting  

15. Adjourn – Motion to adjourn made by Glasbrenner, second by Frank. Motion carried by voice vote.  The meeting 

adjourned at 3:57 pm 

 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Adam A Hady  

Area Extension Director 

 

 

 



Minutes 
Richland County Education Standing Committee meeting 

Tuesday, September 6th, 2022 ,6pm via Webex 
 

Members present: 

Chair, Linda Gentes; Vice Chair, Marc Couey; Bob Frank; Shaun Murphy-Lopez; Ingrid Glasbrenner; 

Barbara Voyce; Chad Cosgrove 

1. Meeting was called to order at 6:00pm on September, 2022 

2. Roll call was taken and all members were present except Daniel McGuire 

3. It was stated that the agenda was posted at the court house and on the county website.  

4. Bob Frank moved and Ingrid Glasbrenner seconded to accept the 7-point agenda. Motion 

passed. 

5. Bob Frank moved and Ingrid Glasbrenner seconded to forward the presented letter to the 

Richland County Campus Foundation. After discussion, Bob Frank moved and Barb Voyce 

seconded to amend the letter by removing the seventh paragraph, “We understand in the past 

the Foundation has offered multiple times to fund a recruiter for our campus but was declined”.  

Motion carried for the amendment.  

With no further discussion, the original motion was passed with the amended removal of 

paragraph seven. 

6. Shaun Murphy-Lopez moved and Chad Cosgrove seconded to forward the presented letter with 

the deletion of the 5th paragraph, “We understand in the past the Foundation has offered 

multiple times to fund a recruiter for our campus but was declined” to Michael Compton, 

Assistant Provost. After discussion an amendment was presented. The amendment was moved 

by Ingrid Glasbrenner and seconded by Bob Frank, to change the first paragraph to the 

following, “This is a follow-up letter from the last meeting with documentation referencing the 

registration problems some students have been having registering to UWP-Richland”. Motion 

carried for the amendment. 

With no further discussion, the original motion was passed with the amended new first  

paragraph. 

7. At 6:31 pm Bob Frank moved and Barbara Voyce seconded to adjourn the meeting to Monday, 

September 12th at a new time of 3:00pm. Motion passed 

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Linda Gentes 

Acting Secretary for the Richland County Education Standing Committee 

 



Richland County Education Standing Committee 

                                                                                       

Dear Richland Campus Foundation Board members,                                                                                                 

September 6, 2022 

  

We are writing to you as members of the Richland County Education Standing Committee. This 

committee has delegated oversight from the County for the UWP-Richland Campus (its buildings, 

grounds and promotion of the campus as a cultural and educational center), the Richland County 

Extension Service, and the Richland County Food Service. 

 As you probably have heard the county’s financial situation has been challenging due to factors such as 

declining state shared revenue, property tax levy limits imposed by the State, and the deferred need to 

give annual wage increases to County employees.  The attached document from the County’s 

Referendum Ad Hoc Committee gives more context for the County’s financial situation.  

 The county has passed a resolution associated with all the entities the Education Committee oversees. 

A copy of that resolution is also attached. We are asking for your partnership work together, along with 

UW system staff, to determine how we can enable the campus to again thrive and continue to be a 

higher educational entity for Richland County. 

 We understand Richland County Campus Foundation board President, Terry Sebranek, changed his busy 

schedule and sat through our Education Committee meeting on August 8.  We appreciated his 

attendance and look forward to hearing the perspective of the UW-Richland Foundation at future 

meetings. 

 Currently, through perspectives of area high school staff, students, and parents we have been learning 

how confusing the admission process is for our campus. 

• Some are confused about whether they are applying to the Richland or Platteville campus.  

• More than one student received two acceptance letters, one to Platteville and one to Richland.  

• Follow-up e-mails only mention Platteville (see attached e-mail) 

• International students have experienced challenges with applying and have not been told about 

the scholarships the Foundation offers. 

The result is that many students have given up on the UW-Richland application process and applied to 

other campuses. 

 We believe that if our campus does not have improved recruiting and admissions, the campus will no 

longer live up to its potential.  We would like UW Platteville to rethink how they recruit and admit 

students to Richland. 

 We hope you will consider the County Board’s resolution, and perhaps your own ideas for how our 

campus can be improved. The idea that the Foundation would consider offering up to $100,000 a year 

for capital projects is merely a starting point in the discussion. We understand the Foundation already 



makes many capital and student investments in the campus, and we look forward to learning about 

what those investments have been. 

We also believe the County needs to increase its investment in the campus, which has been declining in 

recent years. We are pleased to share that the County plans to allocate $100,000 in 2023 to replace the 

leaking flat roof on the Coppertop Theater. Yet we know that investment is far outpaced by the 

maintenance needs of the campus. 

 The Education Committee welcomes any ideas or other options you may wish to bring forward. Our 

next committee meeting is Monday, September 12 at 3:00pm in the Pippin Conference Center. 

 We would enjoy your response and welcome anyone to attend our meeting and would be pleased to 

attend a Foundation meeting upon invitation. 

 Respectfully, 

Linda Gentes 

Chair, Richland County Education Standing Committee   

Linda.gentes@co.richland.wi.us 

620 Cedar Street #101, Richland Center, WI 53581 

Cell: 608-574-4296 

gentesl@uwplatt.edu 

County Board Supervisor, Marc Couey 

Vice Chair, Richland County Education Standing Committee 

County Board Supervisor, Chad Cosgrove 

County Board Supervisor, Bob Frank 

County Board Supervisor, Ingrid Glasbrenner 

County Board Supervisor, Dan McGuire 

County Board Supervisor, Shaun Murphy-Lopez 

County Board Supervisor, Barbara Voyce 

   Cc: Assistant Provost Michael Compton 

      County Administrator Clinton Langreck 

      County Board Chair Marty Brewer 

 



On Wednesday, August 3, 2022, 1:30 PM, Division of Enrollment and Student Success 

<studentsuccess@uwplatt.edu> wrote: 

 

 

Greetings from Enrollment and Student 
Success 

 

Hello again, Parents and Families! 

In just five short weeks, your student will be starting their fall semester at UW-

Platteville. Two years ago, my own son was getting ready to start college. I remember 

him feeling excited and nervous at the same time.  He was excited to connect with his 

peers, delve into his major, and (if I’m honest) gain some distance from me!  He was 

also nervous because the world we live in isn’t as safe as it once was.  And our way 

of processing all those feelings was to talk.  

I hope you can have some intentional talks with your student this month. Have you 

decided how often you will talk to your student once they have started their semester? 

While it’s important to stay connected, you also want to respect your student’s need 

for independence. And it’s not realistic to expect them to answer a call when they are 

in class!   

It is also important to talk with your student about how they will resolve issues that 

might come up, such as a lost ID card or oversleeping and missing a class. While you 

can continue to provide support from home, it’s equally important for your student to 

know who on their campus can replace that ID or how to talk to their professor about 

the work they missed. And if there are more serious issues, remember that the Dean 

of Students Office is ready to provide guidance. They have developed a resource 

specifically for parents and families to help you talk about making safe decisions in a 

college environment. To reach the Dean of Students Office for more information, just 

email deanofstudents@uwplatt.edu.  

While preparation is important, the most impactful conversations are those that start 

and end with, “I’m proud of you.”  You will always be your student’s most important 

mailto:studentsuccess@uwplatt.edu
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2ft.e2ma.net%2fclick%2f0xyncm%2fwys09q0%2focechtc&c=E,1,LbMWuT_6FvYgMc_alibQ-M-rtmD75azoyVWFru7GvCjvuzo7ngNsl1V6vF_1bXrW8KXRuKpuYqxuiugcA9kfhFcfoqU1XjAuiJsX9P6CCfN-puk,&typo=1
mailto:deanofstudents@uwplatt.edu


cheerleader and they will look to you if they are feeling unsure of themselves. What 
words of encouragement will you provide your student? How will you let them know 

that “they got this” and that you have their back? Email studentsuccess@uwplatt.edu 

(if you like) and share some examples of positive messaging that you plan to use. We 

will then compile these words of encouragement—anonymously—to share with all our 

incoming students at the start of the semester.  

Continue checking the New Student Experience Parent & Family website and look for 

“Reconnecting with Campus.”  These are virtual sessions coming up on August 18 

and August 22 to answer last minute questions you or your student may have. We will 

be emailing invitiations to these sessions soon. 

Thank you for choosing a UW-Platteville campus!  

 

 

   

 

   

 

 

 

 

nse@uwplatt.edu | 608.342.1081 | uwplatt.edu/new-student-experience  

facebook.com/uwplattnse2022 

   

 
 

 

Shar e  this  e m ail:  

 

 

mailto:studentsuccess@uwplatt.edu
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2ft.e2ma.net%2fclick%2f0xyncm%2fwys09q0%2f44echtc&c=E,1,gOInZJd9I29kkTxoT3BU3AEXGGIS0BRevIh1vMCxsJ7Hfy-q3u7mv2TY5zoIpwYqPifZIT5lNw2NpkDcYn8UjUD8Qr4iudejeDUTe6NCNZ1_4WpFC5waUUU,&typo=1
mailto:nse@uwplatt.edu
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2ft.e2ma.net%2fclick%2f0xyncm%2fwys09q0%2fkxfchtc&c=E,1,rZqMzv9Qx4JkycX9VURn9erRCvmGo4wzzX_eDjilfeYQbdeT3FPmqG2Hs2YvYA28EPRUVjO62Cm2aeb2xbW9Dt_HGT_XodtY6KJh8yq4EQakwpA5Eg7trqylwgg,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2ft.e2ma.net%2fclick%2f0xyncm%2fwys09q0%2fgihchtc&c=E,1,UvqtJUQ8ofgh8L_KjHUpc1-Qggz_V4-FN5VA5cyshQ8fVd_yEBLX3UQiox-fD8EarCPXEPX95ws56s8MTW8l1QiVYXoaaR3nrMatFUwjS-Z6SwDPOKusiSb-&typo=1


 

    

  

Manage  your preferences | Opt out using TrueRemove™ 

Got this as a forward? Sign up to receive our future emails. 

View  this email online .  

1 University Plaza  

Platteville, WI | 53818-3099 US  

This email w as sent to oakmoni@yahoo.com.  

To continue receiving our emails, add us to your address book.  

   

 

Visit us on the web at http://co.richland.wi.us  

Confidentiality Notice: This message is the property of Richland County Government, and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity 
to which it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged, confidential, or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. 
Dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication without the consent of the sender is strictly prohibited. If you have received this 
message in error, please notify the sender immediately.  

Notice: This email is on a publicly owned system, subject to open records (sec. 19.21, et seq.) and archival (sec. 16.61, et seq.) requirements 
under Wisconsin State Law.  

 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fapp.e2ma.net%2fapp2%2faudience%2fsignup%2f1939261%2f1928214%2f729591830%2f57623823382%2f%3fs%3dJd9mwnek3pt_6ku2AHCPY6RWyE7iSLDT5qKLq8IKddk&c=E,1,yjEsCZWEXiPCcTi-en3Eg3P2OgU203M9J2vxPDx73Yt0ApLowEdSBim3GyBycN9xizMeti-E87vaqtkpociRZDh9-QhNXbpMnaVLJDsOYM4MlS2LEw,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2ft.e2ma.net%2foptout%2f0xyncm%2fwys09q0%3fs%3d9c3EQgsd23yCaUmHCsMIco9uw-sORbkHJJAYtBRuhVw&c=E,1,zplEDzyfjg909VAJ_alT40X5Lfuc8i75GTWqYludDfRlmmcpEVpVthwivVt0dLHSdZ8JrJN-QLq3rOKjaGqu4oNxLM4PoufBIVXZkpGUow,,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fapp.e2ma.net%2fapp2%2faudience%2fsignup%2f1939261%2f1928214.729591830%2f&c=E,1,Wsn9M3NGLM6HEGL3W2eGIqmeStVnXNiOvD7ep9_y-XyY-U5cIUrZ1F_Klh2ku8Xp80UVe3JYTlLrYCWpO5R-qTAxhJaL77IghKQZqwvv53VPGPoFH6Vu-sA,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2ft.e2ma.net%2fmessage%2f0xyncm%2fwys09q0&c=E,1,j0wToda2Wr6NpiP-dhX42CfVjHRjL4Mmm58ZyAF4uRYUwIy9KtFBI1JrOvOf7ubqndoFArZsNzpFnDBUpLTnoQhoW06912O5cvo32fQI531myAu8BL5TW6UMcdfC&typo=1
mailto:oakmoni@yahoo.com
http://co.richland.wi.us/
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https://t.e2ma.net/share/outbound/e/0xyncm/wys09q0&c=E,1,qPG2cDWJCopzQvn0M2xlZSGlVPQxCFfPDCHTzMz5tuDJEwhZ2Usy6xcJabqjbaIKwOfQSkP0DuLPdaaW5wClFQ4bQytWSS4d290UC7iynQ21lXiPJMvJ&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https://t.e2ma.net/share/outbound/t/0xyncm/wys09q0&c=E,1,fd1krtkYfsI7WdoMyR8qT8cH8k0tuwsWdCPgjqFdKjd4vpDFJ4Qby8CQqNzGYNqN7_Mkpxji54Mi0oYAa7ZlpYaLn1WhnxTuCs5qNb0L4PDr8_V4EcDlPBnM7jhS&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https://t.e2ma.net/share/outbound/f/0xyncm/wys09q0&c=E,1,Yeqtd8aLkvrAp4L15K5v1jA-R_zL4tfIIDzPom0f4MP7fDgW1kn1AbIyzTSgqKNOiWbP0rNnLj1hhTKXL1ZIjDLRe07Zjo2a0ExAPFTtdJZ1qY-l7_s,&typo=1
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https://t.e2ma.net/share/outbound/l/0xyncm/wys09q0&c=E,1,IjTHulNFL_bw2w6ytG-_kAbskKbmHll2eNh-a_n_XgRQOUQyWn2XTzJDDDdsmX60eUwx7bI66p8l1tVQ3KO7fS5RkOR_IRjOQDsS9k-eJw,,&typo=1


Amended On Board Floor August 16, 2022 

Resolution No. 22 – 94 notifying The UW Platteville-Richland leadership, UW Extension Office and Food 

Services of future funding reductions and directing the Richland County Education Standing Committee to consider 

services, develop options and propose a recommendation on future operations was reviewed by County 

Administrator Langreck. Motion by Glasbrenner, second by Manning that Resolution No. 22 - 94 be adopted. 

Discussion continued. Motion by Murphy-Lopez, second by Williamson, to amend the resolution as follows: 

Under the “Regarding UW Campus section”: add an “s” to the word “project” in item 2b and move #3 and #4 under 

#2 as sub-sections of #2. 

Strike the following language under the “Regarding the Food Services” section: 

5. Service Consideration Matrix — Evaluate services under the guidance of the Service Consideration 

Matrix (of the Richland County Strategic Plan), finalize responses by a majority vote of the committee and 

submit the responses to the County Administrator to present to the Rules and Strategic Planning Standing 

Committee, Finance and Personnel Standing Committee and the Richland County Board 

7. Develop a course of action, for the discontinuation of the existing services including: elimination of  

county funding, reassignment or separation of existing staff, necessary changes in policy, and appropriation 

or liquidation of all assets, grounds, equipment and facilities in the best interest of the county.” 

Strike date of “June 6th, 2023” and replace with “October 31, 2022”. 

Discussion continued. Motion by McKee, second by Rudersdorf, to accept all proposed amendments.  Discussion 

continued. Voice vote taken and motion to accept all proposed amendments carried. Voice vote taken and motion 

accept amended resolution carried with one opposed and resolution declared adopted. 

RESOLUTION NO. 22 – 94 (Amended) 

A Resolution Notifying The UW Platteville-Richland Leadership, UW Extension Office And Food Services Of 

Future Funding Reductions And Directing The Richland County Education Standing Committee To Consider 

Services, Develop Options And Propose A Recommendation On Future Operations.  

WHEREAS, the Richland County Board Accepted the County Administrator’s Financial Conditions  Report 

that illustrated the financial challenges in maintaining all current county provided services; and 

WHEREAS, the Richland County Board Adopted the County Administrator’s Financial and Capital Plan 

that iterates the Richland County’s Strategic Plan calling for prioritization of services and reductions in levy 

expenditures on both mandated and non-mandated services; and 

WHEREAS, the Richland County has received numerous petitions and concerns regarding the elimination, 

reduction or displacement of such highly valued services, and recognizes the importance that these services have to 

the community, and is taking actions to investigate a possible transition of these services.  

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Richland County Board of Supervisors that the University 

of Wisconsin Extension Office, Food Services and partners in the UW Platteville-Richland have been identified for 

future funding reductions, and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Richland County Education Standing Committee is tasked to work in 

conjunction with county administration, supporting staff, UW Platteville-Richland and community partner to 

consider services, develop and evaluate options and make a recommendation, to the County Board, on future 

operations of the UW Extension Office, Food Services and UW Platteville-Richland; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Education Standing Committee is specifically tasked with the 

following: 



Regarding the UW Campus 

1. Existing Agreement with No Levy — Develop a course of action, if possible, where ownership of all 

grounds and property is retained by Richland County and services are provided through UW Platteville-

Richland, but in which no foreseeable county levy dollars are needed for any future operations or capital 

expenditures entering into 2025 and beyond. 

2. Explore more cost effective and efficient use of land and buildings. 

a. Explore the return of recruiting and admissions from the UW Platteville Campus to the UW Richland 

Campus and 

b. Explore a dollar for dollar match by UW Richland Foundation for capital projects, not to exceed 

$100,000 year in exchange for the County committing to continue to allocate a minimum of $20,000 a 

year for insurance and $100,000 for capital maintenance projects. 

Regarding the Food Services 

3. Existing Model with No Levy — Develop a course of action, if possible, where services are provided to 

UW Platteville-Richland, Nutrition Program and community, but in which no foreseeable county levy dollars 

are needed for any future operations or capital expenditures entering into 2024 and beyond. Consideration 

must also be given to future maintenance and ownership of the Coppertop Building. 

Regarding the UW Extension Office 

4. Service Reduction — Develop a course of action, for prioritizing services to operate at a 20% reduction by 

2024 (from a 2022-year budget of approximately $37,000). 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Education Standing Committee Chair, through the powers  

established of setting agendas, is responsible for completing these specified tasks by no later than the October  31st, 

2022 Finance and Personnel Standing Committee Meeting; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this Resolution shall be effective immediately upon its passage and 

publication. 

 

VOTE ON FOREGOING RESOLUTION    RESOLUTION OFFERED BY THE FINANCE 

AYES ___________NOES __________    AND PERSONNEL STANDING COMMITTEE 
        (10 AUGUST 2022) 

 

RESOLUTION ____________________            FOR AGAINST 

        MARTY BREWER          X  

DEREK S. KALISH      SHAUN MURPHY-LOPEZ   X  

COUNTY CLERK      MARC COUEY           X 
        GARY MANNING           X 

DATED:        TIMOTHY GOTTSCHALL    X  

        DAVID TURK            X 

        STEVE WILLIAMSON           X 

        MELISSA LUCK           X 
        STEVE CARROW           X 

 



Richland County Education Standing Committee  

                                                                                       

Dear Michael 
Compton,                                                                                                                                                                       S
eptember 6, 2022 

 This is a follow-up letter from the last meeting with documentation referencing the registration 
problems some students have been having registering to UWP-Richland.  

 As you know, the county has passed a resolution associated with the all the entities the Education 
Committee oversees. A copy of that resolution is also attached. We are asking for your partnership to 
work together, along with UW system staff, to determine how we can enable the campus to again thrive 
and continue to be a higher educational entity for Richland County.  

 Currently, through perspectives of area high school staff, students, and parents we have been learning 
how confusing the admission process is for our campus. 

 Some are confused about whether they are applying to the Richland or Platteville campus.  
 More than one student received two acceptance letters, one to Platteville and one to 

Richland.(see attached e-mail memo) 
 Follow-up e-mails only mention Platteville (see attached e-mail) 
 International students have experienced challenges with applying and have not been told about 

the scholarships the Foundation offers.(see attached e-mail) 

The result is that many students have given up on the UW-Richland application process and applied to 
other campuses.  

We believe that if our campus does not have improved recruiting and admissions, the campus will no 
longer live up to its potential.  We would like UW Platteville to rethink how they recruit and admit 
students to Richland. 

We hope you will consider the County Board’s resolution, and perhaps your own ideas for how our 
campus can be improved. Every campus, whether a part of a larger unit, which Richland is with UW-
Platteville, still has its own culture and its own identity. The Richland Campus has been closely aligned 
with the area community. They are invested in its education and cultural progress. Several years ago, it 
developed that Richland could offer a complete university experience for area students by having a 
diverse student population from Madison, Milwaukee and from international countries.  

In addition to recruitment and admission efforts, we also believe the County needs to increase its 
investment in the campus, which has been declining in recent years. We are pleased to share that the 
County plans to allocate $100,000 in 2023 to replace the leaking flat roof on the Coppertop Theater. Yet, 
we know that investment is far outpaced by the maintenance needs of the campus.  

The Education Committee welcomes any ideas or other options you may wish to bring forward at our 
next committee meeting, Monday, September 12 at 3:00pm in the Pippin Conference Center.  



 We wish to work together as a unit but also encourage you to work with us to strive to have the campus 
develop its unique culture through attracting a diverse student population, and reaching out more to 
the community. We  would enjoy your response and welcome any positive steps we can take together.  

 Respectfully, 

Linda Gentes 

Chair, Richland County Education Standing Committee      

Linda.gentes@co.richland.wi.us 

620 Cedar Street #101, Richland Center, WI 53581 

Cell: 608-574-4296 

gentesl@uwplatt.edu 

 County Board Supervisor, Marc Couey 

Vice Chair, Richland County Education Standing Committee 

 County Board Supervisor, Chad Cosgrove 

 County Board Supervisor, Bob Frank 

 County Board Supervisor, Ingrid Glasbrenner 

 County Board Supervisor, Dan McGuire 

 County Board Supervisor, Shaun Murphy-Lopez 

 County Board Supervisor, Barbara Voyce 

   

Cc: County Administrator Clinton Langreck 

      County Board Chair Marty Brewer 
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 Hi Linda,  
Thanks for the details.  
The Richland School District Board of Education approved a proposal that I worked on to begin working 
on implementing an F1 visa program at the high school. I had contacted Lisa Behling at the UW-
Plattevile Richland campus and she gave me the name of the international coordinator at Platteville. I 
emailed that person and she was very slow in responding.  
However, eventually she did respond, and Emily Dolan and I met virtually with her once to discuss the 
possibility of implementing a program. What I am hoping for with this is to have international students 
attend RCHS on J1 visas as juniors, switch over to an F1 visa as seniors, graduate from RCHS, and spend 
at least one year at UW-Platteville Richland. What we were told on our call was that the idea is definitely 
feasible, but there would be no guarantee that the students would attend Richland and not some other 
UW campus. This was disappointing to me, but understandable. After our meeting, she followed up with 
an email that gave information on some of the partners Platteville works with to recruit international 
students.  
You may have heard that I will be leaving the school district. I have been offered a position at the WI 
Department of Public Instruction as a School Administration Consultant. I begin there on August 1st. I 
will continue to be the Foreign Exchange Director at RCHS, at least for one more year, and I still intend 
to work on the getting the F1 program in place.  
It will be difficult for me to make the meeting on August 12, unfortunately. I won't say impossible 
because I don't know what my schedule is going to look like yet. But it might be better to have 
something written for that meeting. Maybe this email will suffice, but if you want more info,  please let 
me know. My intention with this whole idea is to start a seamless regular flow of international students 
from RCHS to the campus. I am devastated at what has happened to the international program at UW-
Platteville Richland. I'll do anything I can to help re-establish a viable program.  
Stay well!  

Kathy 



Hi Linda, 

Thanks for your contact regarding UW-Richland. 

UW-Richland and Eagle School have had a history of working well together.   Many of the domestic and 
international graduates from Eagle have chosen to enroll at UW-R.  This is often because they like the 
community and the host family.  Often these students have been high achievers at UW-R in student 
government and academics.  There was a standing agreement with UW-R that Eagle international grads 
could be admitted without taking an English proficiency test or an ACT.  This relationship continued 
when regionalization took place.  Many of the Eagle grads continued to choose UW-R as their next step 
in education. I know there were occasions when the student senate president and the international club 
president were both Eagle grads. 

The special relationship between Eagle and UW-R changed when Platteville took over.  Immediately we 
were told admission decisions would be made from Platteville rather than in Richland Center.   Even 
when there was a local dean, he seemed to have little authority about admission decisions.   

I will explain some of the struggles Eagle has had with Platteville but first a disclaimer.   All of my 
interactions with Michael Compton have been cordial. Michael approved the use of the UW-R soccer 
field for my spring team to play on in 2022.  I believe he wants to make UW-R work.   

The troubles began the first year Platteville became the overseer of UW-R.  Platteville wanted to have a 
different agreement for admission of Eagle students.  But, they didn't let us know what the terms of that 
agreement were.  I called the admission office to try to nail them down.  After some extensive 
discussion, the man on the phone said, "why don't you just send all the students to Platteville instead of 
Richland?"  I explained the students wanted to live in RC since they went to school here and had social 
connections.  However, I was surprised at the brazen recruitment away from enrollment at 
Richland.  Eagle never heard back about a new agreement for admission. 

In late 2019 and early 2020, I personally worked with the athletic director for UW-R, Robert Laue.  We 
traveled together to Brazil to recruit soccer players/students to come to Eagle and UW-R.  The trip was 
very successful in that we created a cooperative agreement between Eagle and UW-R to share a soccer 
coach and facilities.  The soccer players at Eagle would transfer to Richland upon graduation.   This 
agreement was confirmed with the dean and with the powers at Platteville. Then COVID hit and 
everything was stopped.  But, Platteville did not communicate anything with Eagle, not even the 
stopping of the program for the 2020-2021 school year.  Suddenly, there was no coach, no university 
soccer players and no plans to revive the program.  I couldn't get anyone to even talk to me about it 
(this was before Michael Compton's role).  Eagle continued to work the effort and had several online 
Brazilian students for the 2020-2021 school year.  In 2021-2022 there were 12 Brazilian students that 
attended Eagle and played soccer.  Nine of them graduated in May of 2022 and went on to universities 
elsewhere.  They would likely have all attended UW-R if there had been a soccer program.  This 
sequence of events was very disappointing as Platteville dropped the ball with Eagle and failed in 
communication.  The loss of these nine students and many more in the future was significant for UW-R.   

During the enrollment period of 2021-2022 Eagle had international student grads (not soccer players) 
that wanted to apply for enrollment at UW-R.  Two of those students were told by admission people in 
Platteville that they would receive a scholarship if they attended UW-P but not if they enrolled in UW-



R.  Much later it was explained to Eagle that the Platteville scholarship would have equalized the tuition 
between UW-P and UW-R but that was never communicated with the students or Eagle.   It appeared to 
be a play to get students to enroll at Platteville instead of UW-R.  The students who were told they 
would receive a scholarship if they attended UW-P but not UW-R passed the word to other 
students.  None of them attended UW-P or UW-R. Most Eagle students like Richland Center but if they 
are going elsewhere it will be UW-Madison or some other large university, not UW-P.  

In the admission season of 2022-2023 some Eagle students attempted to enroll in UW-R but could not 
navigate the enrollment process.  One student contacted UW-P and asked how to enroll in UW-R.  The 
student reported he was told he must enroll in UW-P and then apply for enrollment in UW-R. The 
process seemed so confusing, he dropped the application and enrolled in a different university.   He told 
the other Eagle students it was very difficult to enroll in UW-R so they elected to enroll elsewhere.   

On a personal note, my son, Jayce Breininger, just completed his freshman year at UW-Whitewater.  I 
asked him why he didn't choose UW-R.  He said, first they don't have an ROTC program, but mostly 
because there is nothing going on there.  Few students, few local administration and faculty, and it 
seemed like it was dying.  I have had eight children attend UW-R over the years.  This was the first of my 
children to choose not to attend UW-R even though the cost to attend UW-Whitewater was much 
higher since he had to rent a room and pay for his own food. 

I have stated publicly and privately that  I believe the UW-Platteville admissions have been one of the 
largest problems for enrollment at UW-R.  I believe that is still the case.  That is compounded with little 
authority on the local level to make decisions.  In my opinion, unless there is dramatic change, UW-P will 
sink UW-R. 

Thanks, 

Mike Breininger 

 

 



Notes from phone conversation on Friday, August 5, 2022 with Monica Kershner 

Monica is the mother of Ty Kershner who will be attending UWP-Richland in the fall of 2022. 

She also has been working part time in the Ithaca schools in the counselor’s office and assisting high 

school students in course work, college credits, etc.  She is also the Youth Apprenticeship Career coach. I 

help junior and seniors discover their career passions and strengths. ;)  

 

 

I asked her how the admission process was for Ty when applying to Richland. 

She said: 

 Apply online at UW Platteville, then click Richland and you go right to UW Platteville admissions.  

 It was very confusing, not sure to which school you are applying 

 He is her third child to enter college and this was the most confusing admission 

 They received two acceptance letters, one for UWP-Richland and one for UW Platteville, which 

confused them more because not sure where he was enrolled. 

 They needed clarification. He is interested in engineering and it was difficult to find out that he 

could begin at Richland and then transfer to Platteville to go into their engineering program 

 Not sure of the campus spirit, he can be a walk on for track at Platteville so is he a Roadrunner 

or a Pioneer? 

 Since last Friday, over the weekend of the 6th and 7th, Ty received an e-mail from UW-Platteville 

about getting ready for college. It never mentions Richland. Other e-mails have been this way 

also and that makes for concerns that they are really a part of the Richland Campus.  

She further went on to talk about working with the Ithaca students: 

 There has been no recruitment at Ithaca for Richland 

 There does not seem to be any PR for the campus. 

 It is a privilege to have an area 2-year school with several associate degree programs 

 Many of her students are not ready for a larger school and want an environment to get to know 

faculty and also still live at home and save money 

 She really hopes we can keep UWP-Richland alive and thriving 

 She is helping 5 seniors at Ithaca take college-up programs and wishes there were more 

opportunities like this at Richland 

 

 

On Wednesday, August 3, 2022, 1:30 PM, Division of Enrollment and Student Success 

<studentsuccess@uwplatt.edu> wrote: 
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Greetings from Enrollment and Student 

Success 
 

Hello again, Parents and Families!  

In just five short weeks, your student will be starting their fall semester at UW-

Platteville. Two years ago, my own son was getting ready to start college. I remember 

him feeling excited and nervous at the same time.  He was excited to connect with his 

peers, delve into his major, and (if I’m honest) gain some distance from me!  He was 

also nervous because the world we live in isn’t as safe as it once was.  And our way 

of processing all those feelings was to talk.  

I hope you can have some intentional talks with your student this month. Have you 

decided how often you will talk to your student once they have started their semester? 

While it’s important to stay connected, you also want to respect your student’s need 

for independence. And it’s not realistic to expect them to answer a call when they are 

in class!   

It is also important to talk with your student about how they will resolve issues that 

might come up, such as a lost ID card or oversleeping and missing a class. While you 

can continue to provide support from home, it’s equally important for your student to 

know who on their campus can replace that ID or how to talk to their professor about 

the work they missed. And if there are more serious issues, remember that the Dean 

of Students Office is ready to provide guidance. They have developed a resource 

specifically for parents and families to help you talk about making safe decisions in a 

college environment. To reach the Dean of Students Office for more information, just 

email deanofstudents@uwplatt.edu.  

While preparation is important, the most impactful conversations are those that start 

and end with, “I’m proud of you.”  You will always be your student’s most important 

cheerleader and they will look to you if they are feeling unsure of themselves. What 

words of encouragement will you provide your student? How will you let them know 

that “they got this” and that you have their back? Email studentsuccess@uwplatt.edu 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2ft.e2ma.net%2fclick%2f0xyncm%2fwys09q0%2focechtc&c=E,1,LbMWuT_6FvYgMc_alibQ-M-rtmD75azoyVWFru7GvCjvuzo7ngNsl1V6vF_1bXrW8KXRuKpuYqxuiugcA9kfhFcfoqU1XjAuiJsX9P6CCfN-puk,&typo=1
mailto:deanofstudents@uwplatt.edu
mailto:studentsuccess@uwplatt.edu


(if you like) and share some examples of positive messaging that you plan to use. We 

will then compile these words of encouragement—anonymously—to share with all our 

incoming students at the start of the semester.  

Continue checking the New Student Experience Parent & Family website and look for 

“Reconnecting with Campus.”  These are virtual sessions coming up on August 18 

and August 22 to answer last minute questions you or your student may have. We will 

be emailing invitiations to these sessions soon. 

Thank you for choosing a UW-Platteville campus!  

 

 

   

 

   

 

 

 

 

nse@uwplatt.edu | 608.342.1081 | uwplatt.edu/new-student-experience  

facebook.com/uwplattnse2022 

   

 
 

 

 

Shar e  this  e m ail:  
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Richland County Education Standing Committee 

          
Dear Interim Chancellor, UW-Platteville, Evetovich                                September 12, 2022 
 
We are writing to you as members of the Richland County Education Standing Committee. This committee has 
delegated oversight from the County for the UWP-Richland Campus (its buildings, grounds and promotion of the 
campus as a cultural and educational center), the Richland County Extension Service, and the Richland County 
Food Service. 
 
As you probably have heard the county’s financial situation has been challenging due to factors such as declining 
state shared revenue, property tax levy limits imposed by the State, and the deferred need to give annual wage 
increases to County employees.   
 
The county has passed a resolution associated with the all the entities the Education Committee oversees. A copy 
of that resolution is also attached. We are asking for your partnership to work together, along with UW system 
staff, to determine how we can enable the campus to again thrive and continue to be a higher educational entity 
for Richland County. 
 
Currently, through perspectives of area high school staff, students, and parents we have been learning how 
confusing the admission process is for our campus. 

 Some are confused about whether they are applying to the Richland or Platteville campus. 

 More than one student received two acceptance letters, one to Platteville and one to Richland. 

 Follow-up e-mails only mention Platteville (see attached e-mail) 

 International students have experienced challenges with applying and have not been told about the 
scholarships the Foundation offers. 
 

The result is that many students have given up on the UW-Richland application process and applied to other 
campuses.  
 
We believe that if our campus does not have improved recruiting and admissions, the campus will no longer live 
up to its potential.  We would like UW Platteville to rethink how they recruit and admit students to Richland. 
 
We hope you will consider the County Board’s resolution, and perhaps your own ideas for how our campus can be 
improved.  Every campus, whether a part of a larger unit, which Richland is with UW-Platteville, still has its own 
culture and its own identity. The Richland Campus has been closely aligned with the area community. They are 
invested in its education and cultural program. Several years ago, it developed that Richland could offer a 
complete university experience for area students by having a diverse population from Madison, Milwaukee and 
from international countries. 
 
In addition, the below listed campus offerings contributed to being an educational cultural center and encouraged 
youth to be in the pipe-line for attending Richland or other campuses: 

 Dual Enrollment- A large program of academic alliances with area high school teachers and Richland 
Faculty to offer college credit courses while in high school. 

 Offering College for Kids, Pre-college programs for inner city students, and English Language programs for 
Japanese and Chinese students. 

 Holding counselor meetings on campus to meet with staff and faculty. 

 Holding a large Educational Fair with many Universities represented for area high school juniors. 

 Offering a variety of short-term evening classes for adults at a reasonable fee and lectures for free. 
 
The county needs to increase its investment in the campus, which has been declining in recent years. We are 
allocating $100,000 in 2023 to replace the leaking flat roof on the Coppertop Theater. The county would consider 



 

 

offering more, if they saw that there was renewed energy in all the areas mentioned above, especially recruiting 
and an easier admission process. 
 
We wish to work together as a unit but also encourage you to work with us to strive to have the campus develop 
its unique culture through attracting a diverse student population, and reaching out more to the community. The 
Committee welcomes any ideas or other options you may wish to bring forward. We would like to meet with you 
in person or through zoom to discuss your and our ideas.  
 
 
Respectfully, 
Linda Gentes 
Chair, Richland County Education Standing Committee      
Linda.gentes@co.richland.wi.us 
 
Marc Couey, Vice Chair, Richland County Education Standing Committee 
 
County Board Supervisor, Chad Cosgrove 
 
County Board Supervisor, Bob Frank 
 
County Board Supervisor, Ingrid Glasbrenner 
 
County Board Supervisor, Dan McGuire 
 
County Board Supervisor, Shaun Murphy-Lopez 
 
County Board Supervisor, Barbara Voyce 
    
Cc: Assistant Provost, Michael Compton 
      County Administrator, Clinton Langreck 
      County Board Chair, Marty Brewer 
      Vice Chancellor Enrollment and Student Services, Angela Udelhofer 
      Executive Director DEI, Kari M. Hill 
      Executive Director, Continuing Education, Karie L Wedige 
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RESOLUTION NO. 22 – 94 (Amended) 

A Resolution Notifying The UW Platteville-Richland Leadership, UW Extension Office And Food Services Of 

Future Funding Reductions And Directing The Richland County Education Standing Committee To Consider 

Services, Develop Options And Propose A Recommendation On Future Operations. 

WHEREAS, the Richland County Board Accepted the County Administrator’s Financial Conditions Report 

that illustrated the financial challenges in maintaining all current county provided services; and 

WHEREAS, the Richland County Board Adopted the County Administrator’s Financial and Capital Plan 

that iterates the Richland County’s Strategic Plan calling for prioritization of services and reductions in levy 

expenditures on both mandated and non-mandated services; and 

WHEREAS, the Richland County has received numerous petitions and concerns regarding the elimination, 

reduction or displacement of such highly valued services, and recognizes the importance that these services have to 

the community, and is taking actions to investigate a possible transition of these services. 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, by the Richland County Board of Supervisors that the University 

of Wisconsin Extension Office, Food Services and partners in the UW Platteville-Richland have been identified for 

future funding reductions, and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, the Richland County Education Standing Committee is tasked to work in 

conjunction with county administration, supporting staff, UW Platteville-Richland and community partner to 

consider services, develop and evaluate options and make a recommendation, to the County Board, on future 

operations of the UW Extension Office, Food Services and UW Platteville-Richland; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Education Standing Committee is specifically tasked with the 

following: 

Regarding the UW Campus 

1. Existing Agreement with No Levy — Develop a course of action, if possible, where ownership of all 

grounds and property is retained by Richland County and services are provided through UW Platteville-

Richland, but in which no foreseeable county levy dollars are needed for any future operations or capital 

expenditures entering into 2025 and beyond. 

2. Explore more cost effective and efficient use of land and buildings. 

a. Explore the return of recruiting and admissions from the UW Platteville Campus to the UW Richland 

Campus and 

b. Explore a dollar for dollar match by UW Richland Foundation for capital projects, not to exceed 

$100,000 year in exchange for the County committing to continue to allocate a minimum of $20,000 a 

year for insurance and $100,000 for capital maintenance projects. 

Regarding the Food Services 

3. Existing Model with No Levy — Develop a course of action, if possible, where services are provided to 

UW Platteville-Richland, Nutrition Program and community, but in which no foreseeable county levy dollars 

are needed for any future operations or capital expenditures entering into 2024 and beyond. Consideration 

must also be given to future maintenance and ownership of the Coppertop Building. 

Regarding the UW Extension Office 

4. Service Reduction — Develop a course of action, for prioritizing services to operate at a 20% reduction by 

2024 (from a 2022-year budget of approximately $37,000). 



 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Education Standing Committee Chair, through the powers 

established of setting agendas, is responsible for completing these specified tasks by no later than the October 31st, 

2022 Finance and Personnel Standing Committee Meeting; and 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this Resolution shall be effective immediately upon its passage and 

publication. 

 

VOTE ON FOREGOING RESOLUTION    RESOLUTION OFFERED BY THE FINANCE 

AYES ___________NOES __________    AND PERSONNEL STANDING COMMITTEE 

        (10 AUGUST 2022) 

 

RESOLUTION ____________________            FOR AGAINST 

        MARTY BREWER          X  

DEREK S. KALISH      SHAUN MURPHY-LOPEZ   X  

COUNTY CLERK      MARC COUEY           X  

        GARY MANNING           X  

DATED:        TIMOTHY GOTTSCHALL    X  

        DAVID TURK            X  

        STEVE WILLIAMSON           X  

        MELISSA LUCK           X  

        STEVE CARROW           X  

 



 

 

Notes from phone conversation on Friday, August 5, 2022 with Monica Kershner 

Monica is the mother of Ty Kershner who will be attending UWP-Richland in the fall of 2022. 

She also has been working part time in the Ithaca schools in the counselor’s office and assisting high 

school students in course work, college credits, etc.  She is also the Youth Apprenticeship Career coach. I 

help junior and seniors discover their career passions and strengths. ;)  

 

 

I asked her how the admission process was for Ty when applying to Richland. 

She said: 

 Apply online at UW Platteville, then click Richland and you go right to UW Platteville admissions. 

 It was very confusing, not sure to which school you are applying 

 He is her third child to enter college and this was the most confusing admission 

 They received two acceptance letters, one for UWP-Richland and one for UW Platteville, which 

confused them more because not sure where he was enrolled. 

 They needed clarification. He is interested in engineering and it was difficult to find out that he 

could begin at Richland and then transfer to Platteville to go into their engineering program 

 Not sure of the campus spirit, he can be a walk on for track at Platteville so is he a Roadrunner 

or a Pioneer? 

 Since last Friday, over the weekend of the 6th and 7th, Ty received an e-mail from UW-Platteville 

about getting ready for college. It never mentions Richland. Other e-mails have been this way 

also and that makes for concerns that they are really a part of the Richland Campus. 

She further went on to talk about working with the Ithaca students: 

 There has been no recruitment at Ithaca for Richland 

 There does not seem to be any PR for the campus. 

 It is a privilege to have an area 2-year school with several associate degree programs 

 Many of her students are not ready for a larger school and want an environment to get to know 

faculty and also still live at home and save money 

 She really hopes we can keep UWP-Richland alive and thriving 

 She is helping 5 seniors at Ithaca take college-up programs and wishes there were more 

opportunities like this at Richland 

 

 

On Wednesday, August 3, 2022, 1:30 PM, Division of Enrollment and Student Success 
<studentsuccess@uwplatt.edu> wrote: 

mailto:studentsuccess@uwplatt.edu


 

 

 

 

Greetings from Enrollment and Student 
Success 

 

Hello again, Parents and Families! 

In just five short weeks, your student will be starting their fall semester at UW-

Platteville. Two years ago, my own son was getting ready to start college. I remember 

him feeling excited and nervous at the same time.  He was excited to connect with his 

peers, delve into his major, and (if I’m honest) gain some distance from me!  He was 

also nervous because the world we live in isn’t as safe as it once was.  And our way 

of processing all those feelings was to talk.  

I hope you can have some intentional talks with your student this month. Have you 

decided how often you will talk to your student once they have started their semester? 

While it’s important to stay connected, you also want to respect your student’s need 

for independence. And it’s not realistic to expect them to answer a call when they are 

in class!   

It is also important to talk with your student about how they will resolve issues that 

might come up, such as a lost ID card or oversleeping and missing a class. While you 

can continue to provide support from home, it’s equally important for your student to 

know who on their campus can replace that ID or how to talk to their professor about 

the work they missed. And if there are more serious issues, remember that the Dean 

of Students Office is ready to provide guidance. They have developed a resource 

specifically for parents and families to help you talk about making safe decisions in a 

college environment. To reach the Dean of Students Office for more information, just 

email deanofstudents@uwplatt.edu.  

While preparation is important, the most impactful conversations are those that start 

and end with, “I’m proud of you.”  You will always be your student’s most important 

cheerleader and they will look to you if they are feeling unsure of themselves. What 

words of encouragement will you provide your student? How will you let them know 

that “they got this” and that you have their back? Email studentsuccess@uwplatt.edu 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2ft.e2ma.net%2fclick%2f0xyncm%2fwys09q0%2focechtc&c=E,1,LbMWuT_6FvYgMc_alibQ-M-rtmD75azoyVWFru7GvCjvuzo7ngNsl1V6vF_1bXrW8KXRuKpuYqxuiugcA9kfhFcfoqU1XjAuiJsX9P6CCfN-puk,&typo=1
mailto:deanofstudents@uwplatt.edu
mailto:studentsuccess@uwplatt.edu


 

 

(if you like) and share some examples of positive messaging that you plan to use. We 

will then compile these words of encouragement—anonymously—to share with all our 

incoming students at the start of the semester.  

Continue checking the New Student Experience Parent & Family website and look for 

“Reconnecting with Campus.”  These are virtual sessions coming up on August 18 

and August 22 to answer last minute questions you or your student may have. We will 

be emailing invitiations to these sessions soon. 

Thank you for choosing a UW-Platteville campus!  

 

 

   

 

   

 

 

 

 

nse@uwplatt.edu | 608.342.1081 | uwplatt.edu/new-student-experience  

facebook.com/uwplattnse2022 

   

 

 

 

 

Share this email:   
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Manage your preferences | Opt out using TrueRemove™ 

Got this as a forward? Sign up to receive our future emails. 

View this email online.  

1 University Plaza  

Platteville, WI | 53818-3099 US  

This email was sent to oakmoni@yahoo.com.  

To continue receiving our emails, add us to your address book.  

   

 

Visit us on the web at http://co.richland.wi.us  

Confidentiality Notice: This message is the property of Richland County Government, and is intended only for the use of the individual or entity 
to which it is addressed. It may contain information that is privileged, confidential, or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. 
Dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication without the consent of the sender is strictly prohibited. If you have received this 
message in error, please notify the sender immediately.  

Notice: This email is on a publicly owned system, subject to open records (sec. 19.21, et seq.) and archival (sec. 16.61, et seq.) requirements 
under Wisconsin State Law.  
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Possible options to reduce $37,000 from the Extension Budget  

Estimates used for each option  

 Elimination of Part Time Support Staff  = $30,127 savings  

 Reduction of Full Time Support Staff from 35 hours to 28 hours a week = $7,777.00 savings  

 Move Full Time Staff to 40 hours = $5,556 increase  

 Move Ag from 50% time to 33% time = $7,633 savings  

 Eliminate the Ag Position = $22,450 savings  

 Reduce 4-H to 50% time = $29,763 savings 

 Eliminate 4-H Position = $52,213 savings  

 Reduce Human Development from 80% to 60% time = $8,980 savings  

 Eliminate Human Development = $35,920  savings  

Option 1  

Eliminate the part time support staff position and reduce the Full time to 28 hours  

Total savings $37,904 

Option 2  

Eliminate part time support staff and reduce the ag position to 33% time  

Total savings $37,760 

Option 3  

Eliminate part time support staff, eliminate the Ag Position, move full time staff to 40 hours  

Total savings $47,021 

Option 4  

Reduce 4-H to 50 % time,  reduce full time support staff to 28 hours 

Total savings $37,540 

Option 5  

Eliminate 4-H position, move full time support staff to 40 hours  

Total savings $46,657 

Option 6  

Eliminate part time support staff, reduce Human Development to 60% time  

Total savings $39,087 

Option 7  

Eliminate the Human Development Position and reduce office expenses by $1,080  

Total savings $37,000 























 

 

Educational Information for Use by the Referendum Ad Hoc Committee 
The following information provides educational context for the work of the Richland County 
Referendum Ad Hoc Committee, and has the following primary purposes: 

1. To serve as the basis for educational materials to be developed by the Committee so the public 
can better understand our mission 

2. To be used as a tool for communication with County departments/committees, as well as other 
government agencies and their representatives 

Introduction 
The Richland County Referendum Ad Hoc Committee is considering the idea of a referendum so the 
voters can decide if the County’s operating levy should be increased to maintain current staffing levels 
and services. Staffing levels currently look like this: 

 

 



 

 

 

 

The County has a total budget of $36 million in the current 2022 calendar year. The budget is balanced, 
meaning $36 million in expenses matches $36 million in revenues.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Revenues vs. Expenses 
Most County budget revenues come from other governments, typically at the federal and state levels. 
Some departments bring in significant amounts of revenue to offset County expenses. For example, 

o The federal government pays for patient care at Pine Valley Community Village 
o The federal and state governments pay for programming in the Health & Human 

Services Department (i.e., mental health, economic support, aging and disability 
resources, child protection, public health) 

o The state government pays the Highway Department to maintain state-owned 
highways (e.g., US Highway 14, Wisconsin Highway 60) 

Some of these outside revenues are reliant on matching monies from Richland County.  

Meanwhile, other departments don’t have the ability to bring in very much revenue. The expenses and 
revenues of all departments currently look like this: 

 

 

  

 
 



 

 

The Property Tax 
How does the County make up the difference in revenues and expenses for each department? We levy a 
property tax, as shown here: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

The property tax levy is divided into 2 parts: operating and debt. We do this because the State of 
Wisconsin has different laws about how the County can levy property taxes for each part: 

1. The first law says the County cannot raise the operating levy at a rate faster than net new 
construction.1 According to the Wisconsin Policy Forum, the State implemented an earlier 
version of this law in 2006 because property taxes were rising as state shared revenue declined.2 

2. The second law says the County can raise the debt levy at the rate it chooses, as long as the 
total outstanding debt stays below 5% of the value of all property in the County. 

Over the past 8 years, the operating levy has stayed relatively flat, while the debt levy has risen at a 
faster pace to pay for the new building at Pine Valley Community Village (between 2017 and 2018) and 
highway/building maintenance needs (between 2020 and 2021). 

The County’s Referendum Ad Hoc Committee is looking at the possibility of asking the voters to approve 
a more substantial increase to the operating levy (circled in red below): 

 

 

 

 
1 https://docs.legis.wisconsin.gov/statutes/statutes/66/vi/0602  
2 https://wispolicyforum.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/13_04-Local-Gov-Finances.pdf  



 

 

Departments Relying on the Property Tax 
Which departments benefit most from property taxes? If federal and state revenues, as well as fees for 
services (such as those collected by the Ambulance, Clerk of Court, Register of Deeds, Symons, UW Food 
Service, and Zoning Department) are set aside, the following 4 departments use the most property tax 
(as shown in the chart below): 

1. Sheriff 
2. Health & Human Services 
3. Highway 
4. Pine Valley Community Village 

 

 

Next, we’ll look at three categories that often have associated misconceptions: 1) Health & Human 
Services, 2) Pine Valley Community Village, and 3) State Shared Revenue. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Category #1: Health & Human Services 
As shown in previous charts, the Health & Human Services (HHS) Department has the 2nd highest 
number of employees out of any department at the County. At the same time, this department uses less 
property tax revenue than the Sheriff’s Department ($2.4 million for HHS vs. $3.5 million for Sheriff). 
Why is this? 

It’s because HHS brings in a lot of revenue from the federal and state governments.  

 

 

 

If the County reduced its property tax revenue contribution to HHS, some of these federal and state 
revenues would be lost.  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

People also often think HHS is primarily a welfare agency. While economic support is important, it’s 
one of only 5 main areas of service to residents. More employees are dedicated to mental health 
services than economic support, as shown in this chart: 

 

 

Note: Over the coming months, the Referendum Ad Hoc Committee will be working with the Health & 
Human Services and Veterans Standing Committee to better understand how federal and state funding is 
tied to employee positions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Category #2: Pine Valley Community Village 
It is often said that Pine Valley Community Village: 

1. Makes a profit for the County 
2. Doesn’t pay its debt 

Which is true?  

There is some truth to both statements, but neither is totally accurate. Because of the state laws 
referred to earlier, the County keeps track of Pine Valley’s budget in two categories – operating and 
debt: 

 

Statement #1 would be more accurate if it said, “Pine Valley makes an operating profit for the County.”  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

In recent years, the operating profit from Pine Valley has been applied to offset the operating expenses 
of other departments at the County. If that operating profit was instead applied to debt payments, it 
would cover one-third of annual debt payments, as shown in the following chart: 

 

So, statement #2 would be more accurate if it said, “Pine Valley’s operating profits could cover one-
third of its debt payments, if those profits were not used by the County Board to offset the operating 
expenses of other County departments.”  

Note: Over the coming months, the Referendum Ad Hoc Committee will be working with the Pine Valley 
& Child Support Standing Committee to better understand if operating profits can be increased to cover 
50% of its debt payments. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Category #3: State Shared Revenue 
State shared revenue comes from the State of Wisconsin. Every local government agency in Wisconsin 
receives this revenue.  

Shared revenue was originally put in place in the early 1900’s to share state income tax revenue with 
local governments in exchange for a reduction in property that could be taxed3. In the 1970’s, shared 
revenues were begun to be used to level the playing field between communities with lower income tax 
revenues and wealthier parts of the state.4 

In 2001, Richland County received $1.36 million that could be spent on general government activities 
such as public safety, human services, and highways. In 2021, the State shared $1.22 million, a drop of 
12%. If the amount received in 2001 was adjusted for inflation5, the amount would be $2.27 million. 

 

 

 

 
3 
https://docs.legis.wisconsin.gov/misc/lfb/informational_papers/january_2017/0018_shared_revenue_program_in
formational_paper_18.pdf  
4 https://lwm-info.org/DocumentCenter/View/5904/8-22-The-Municipality-State-Local-Partnership  
5 https://www.minneapolisfed.org/about-us/monetary-policy/inflation-calculator/consumer-price-index-1913-  



 

 

Why is shared revenue from the State declining? According to a Wisconsin Policy Forum report from 
2013, the following state spending priorities shifted after 19956: 

• More focus on school aid 
• More property tax credits for individuals rather than governments 
• Corrections spending rose rapidly as the state built and filled prisons 
• State funding for Medicaid (i.e., BadgerCare) repeatedly rose since its 1999 inception 
• Decelerating state tax revenues between 1999 and 2012, due to 

o Indexing the state income tax to inflation in 1999 
o State income tax rates being lowered in 2000 
o Recessions in 2001 and 2008-09 

Since shared revenues from the State of Wisconsin are declining, this means Richland County has had to 
rely more on property taxes to finance departments that need additional revenues, as shown in the 
following chart: 

 

 

Note: Over the coming months, the Referendum Ad Hoc Committee will be working with the Finance & 
Personnel Standing Committee to better understand the development of the State of Wisconsin budget, 
as it relates to state shared revenues. 

 
6 https://wispolicyforum.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/08/13_04-Local-Gov-Finances.pdf  



 

 

Where Do We Go from Here? 
Over the past decade, Richland County has been responding to the State of Wisconsin’s policies by 
skipping annual pay increases and reducing health insurance benefits, as shown in the following 
graphic. 

 

Earlier this year, Richland County adopted a Strategic Plan7 that determined that path is no longer 
sustainable, with a commitment to annual pay increases for employees. 

The County Administrator has also created a 5-year (2023 – 2027) financial plan that estimates the 
additional revenues that will be needed to deliver those pay increases and fund other County priorities, 
such has finance, human resources, and maintenance positions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
7 https://administrator.co.richland.wi.us/wp-content/uploads/2022/03/Richland-County-Strategic-Plan-Chapter-2-
Operations.pdf  



 

 

The County Board also recently adopted a set of resolutions guiding committees and departments as to 
how to decrease their impact on the property tax levy. Some of these decreases may be permanent, 
but some may be identified for a potential property tax operating levy referendum in 2023, to take 
effect in 2024.  

Note that many of these reductions in the property tax levy begin in 2024 and escalate to the amounts 
shown in the following chart/s in 2027, to account for increasing costs such as wages and benefits. 
Departments and committees may meet these reductions to the property tax levy by any of the 
following methods: 

1. Decreased expenses 
2. Increased revenues from sources other than the property tax levy 
3. Increased revenues from an operating levy referendum (assuming such a referendum is 

recommended by the County Board and passed by voters) 

  



 

 

 

 

Next Steps 
The Referendum Ad Hoc Committee has identified the following next steps: 

1. Communicate directly with committees and departments heads affected by a potential 
referendum, so that expectations are clear: 
o Share this report 
o Share the Committee’s public education plans  

§ Short-term (September/October): Educate the public about the work of the 
Referendum Ad Hoc Committee 

§ Long-term (TBD): If the Committee recommends moving forward with an 
operating levy referendum in 2023, educational materials will be developed for 
the approximate 2-month period before the ballot measure is placed on the 
ballot 

o Request information needed by the Referendum Ad Hoc Committee 
§ How each committee plans to describe the identified property tax levy decrease 
§ Which budget amounts will be recommended as a permanent decrease, and 

which budget amounts will be recommended for inclusion on a potential 
property tax operating levy referendum, to take effect in 2024 

o Collect questions each committee has for the Referendum Ad Hoc Committee 



 

 

2. Research other operating levy referendums 
3. Educate the public about the work of the committee 

o Radio 
o Newspaper 
o Video 

4. Recommend action on the referendum, including: 
o Whether or not to develop a referendum question 
o The date, amount, and purpose of a potential operating levy referendum 
o Public education content and format for a potential operating levy referendum 
o The consequences/outcome of a failed operating levy referendum  

5. Draft a report for submittal to the committee we report to (Finance & Personnel Standing 
Committee) 
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